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Reflection  
  



Principalôs News 

 

Centenary of Our Lady of Fatima  

The year 2017 marks the 100th anniversary of the apparitions of Our Lady to the three shepherd children at 

Fatima, Portugal, where the Blessed Mother appeared once each month from May 13 until Oct. 13, 1917. The 

message of Fatima highlights many central truths and devotions of the Catholic faith: the Trinity, the Eucharist, 

Penance, the Rosary and sacrifices for the conversion of sinners. There is special emphasis on the Immaculate 

IŜŀǊǘ ƻŦ aŀǊȅΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ aŀǊȅ ƛǎ Ŧǳƭƭ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ƎǊŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ŀƭƭ ǇǳǊŜΦ {ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŀ ƳƻǘƘŜǊ ǿƘƻ ŎŀǊŜǎ ŦƻǊ 

her children and wishes them to be saved by her Son, Jesus. Fatima is one of the most significant of all Marian 

apparitions. Along with Guadalupe (Dec. 12) and Lourdes (Feb. 11), it is one of three Marian apparitions 

honoured with a feast day by the Catholic Church. In 2002, Pope St. John Paul II added the May 13 feast of Our 

Lady of Fatima to the general Roman calendar. It is estimated that some 4-5 million people visit Fatima each 

year, and more are expected for the centennial year, including a visit by Pope Francis, who plans to travel to 

Portugal to celebrate the 100 year anniversary. 

Engaging in STEM - Discovering Oil &Gas  

Woodside Engineers Fiona Chow and Amy Rathmell recently visited the two Y5 classes to describe some of the 

fascinating careers that STEM subjects (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) can lead to.  The students 

mimicked one million years of nature to create oil and gas reservoirs using common household ingredients such 

as bread and vegemite.  Then they practiced άǎŜƴǎƛƴƎέ ŦƻǊ ƻƛƭ ŀƴŘ ƎŀǎΣ ŘǊƛƭƭŜŘ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŀǘƛƻƴ ǿŜƭƭǎ ƛƴ ǎŜlected 

locations and compared exploration cores to see how successful they could be.  Discussions were held over the 

cost and time involved in exploration, how gas is brought back to our homes, greenhouse gases and climate 

change, and how different it would be to live in a world without oil and gas. New STEM library books have been 

donated by Rebecca Perrie; άAda Twist Scientistέ, άRosie Revere; Engineerέ and άIggy Peck; Architectέ.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Yidarra Teachers & the Little Scientists Program  

Last Thursday Mrs Tracey Marsden and Mrs Karen Lawrence participated in the Little Scientists Australia 

workshop.  The Little Scientists workshops spark ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΩ interest in STEM, build their confidence and 

encourage daily implementation of playful scientific exploration together with the children. 

Little Scientists Australia is a not-for-profit professional development program for early childhood educators 

and teachers combining inquiry-based learning with age-appropriate STEM exploration (Science, Technology, 

Engineering and Mathematics).   

The overarching goal of the Little Scientists STEM program is to improve access to high quality education for all 

children from an early age and to ensure the competitiveness of AustǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ ǿƻǊƪŦƻǊŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ The 

program was ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƳǇƭƛŦȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ŎǳǊƛƻǎƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ {¢9a ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ƛƎƴƛǘŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ǉŀǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƭƛŦŜƭƻƴƎ 

learning. 

¢ƘŜ [ƛǘǘƭŜ {ŎƛŜƴǘƛǎǘǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ h9/5 ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ άLƴƴƻǾŀǘƛǾŜ ¢ŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ 9ŦŦŜŎǘƛǾŜ 

[ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎέ όнлмнύ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ is an excellent tool to meet a range of requirements of the National Quality 

Framework (NQF) and the Early Years Learning Framework (EYLF). 

Junior Atrium 

The Junior Atrium teachers request that parents wait outside of the atrium in the afternoon until the bell rings 

at 3pm.  The staff and students are finding that the atriums are noisy if there are mums and young children in 

the atrium, which disrupts their lessons.  Thank you for your support with this request. 

First Holy Communion 

Last week our Year 4 students and their parents attended a First Holy Communion Workshop.  The workshop 

marked the commencement of preparation for this sacrament. Next weekend the students will attend a 

Commitment Mass in the St Thomas More Parish.  Please keep the students in your prayers as they make this 

significant sacramental journey. 

aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ !ŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴ ¢Ŝŀ 

Thank you to Mrs Giovannangelo and the Year 6 Service Group who organized and hostŜŘ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ 

Afternoon Tea.  It was wonderful that so many mothers and grandmothers were able to attend the liturgy and 

afternoon tea. 

May God bless your week. 

Carmel Costin 
Principal 
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School  News  

 

Swimming Lessons Y1 TO Y5 ï Commence 15 to 19 May 

Students are permitted to wear their sports uniform during the week of swimming lessons. Please pack their 

bathers in a plastic bag with their towel, thongs and goggles.  The students will be allowed to wear thongs 

once they are changed to travel on the bus.  They still need to wear their sport shoes to school. Please 

remember to label everything with their name.  Lesson times at Melville Aquatic Centre: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Photo Payment Information & Dates 

¶ Envelopes sent home last week.   

¶ Paying with cash, please forward your childôs envelope on allocated photo day. 

¶ On-line orders - no envelopes are to be returned to school. 

¶ Further information in the flyer below. 

¶ Retain your code if you would like to purchase extra photos during the year: 

¶ 3YO to Kindy ï Code; YHCBTC 

¶ PP to 6 ï Code; QVHLLN 

 

 

 

 

  

   Class  In Water  Leave Pool 
 4B & 2B  9:00  10:00 
 4G, 2G & 5B  10:05  11:05 
 3R & 1G  11:10  12:10 
 3B & 1B  12:40  1:40 

 3G & 5G  1:45  2:45 



School News  

New Ergonomic Classroom Furniture 

Yidarra CPS Board has recently invested $65,000 in new ergonomic classroom furniture.  

The natural fidgetiness of youngsters often brings the admonishment to ñsit stillò but some new seating options 

ð alternatives to the traditional hard-backed chairs most of us remember ð are proving that many children learn 

better when allowed to move through the introduction of ergonomically designed chairs. 

With traditional classroom chairs, some students like to tip the chair or will frequently change positions. To 

address these problems, Yidarra CPS decided to purchase Hokki stools. The Hokki is an ergonomic stool with 

a convex base that permits rocking, twisting and turning - perfect for allowing fidgety youngsters the freedom to 

move while still paying attention to their teachers. 

Researchers have identified that allowing student choice and movement in their seating can help improve 

attention, behavior and academic performance and can support posture and aide gross motor development. 

Similarly, with the desks, choosing those that are the proper size and height for the student is a fundamental 

factor in maintaining their good posture and ensuring inner organs of the body are opened up not scrunched and 

restricted. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


